WARD MEMBERS REPORT TO BROOK PARISH COUNCIL JULY 2023

UPDATE ON APPOINTMENTS TO THE NEW COUNCIL
The first full meeting of the new Borough Council took place on 30th May and Cllr Noel Ovenden was elected Leader of the Council. The Leader has now appointed his cabinet and positions have been allocated to all the main committees.  A full list of Cabinet Members and their responsibilities can be found on the Ashford Borough Council website. 
STODMARSH UPDATE
Since July 2020, certain planning applications located in the Stour catchment and/or which discharged foul water into the catchment, have been put ‘on hold’ until they could achieve nutrient neutrality. The Borough Council has been working to deliver a scheme of strategic nutrient mitigation which is in the form of identifying suitable land in the Borough for strategic wetlands. The intention is for these sites to generate off-site nutrient mitigation that could then be secured by developments, allowing them to be granted planning permission. Work has progressed and a draft Nutrient Neutrality Supplementary Planning Document will be published for consultation when appropriate. In the meantime, the Borough Council continues to seek the acquisition of sites for strategic wetlands in the Borough as a means of providing off-site nutrient mitigation. 
ELECTRIC VEHICLE CHARGING POINTS

The Borough Council is continuing to work on a programme to install new electric vehicle charging points (EVCPs) throughout the borough. Nine new points have now been installed by EV dot at the Civic Centre and Stour Centre Car Park, to complement the two points already located at the site, which provides a total number of 37 live council managed charge bays throughout the borough.

WARD MEMBER COMMUNITY GRANT SCHEME

I have been granted a total allocation of £3,000 for the current financial year to allocate to community projects in the ward. The minimum grant is £100.00, and I have decided to initially allocate an amount of £750.00 to each of the four parishes. The parish clerk has copies of the application form and the terms and conditions relating to the types of organisations that might apply. Any organisations wishing to apply for a grant are advised to contact the parish clerk in the first instance to check eligibility and to obtain an application form.      

Cllr Simon Betty
Ward Member for Bircholt





